Monthly Board Meeting
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP
August 2, 2023

Chairman, Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. Present were Matt Klocke, Scott Peterson,
and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were approved as
read. Matt asked if any objections/corrections, none being stated approved as read. Treasurer’s report was
read. Beginning balance $157,668.68, receipts totaled $1,774.19 and disbursements of $24,800.88, for
ending balance to $134,641.99. Outstanding checks of $1,648.45, so ending bank balance of $136,290.44.
Mait asked if any objections/corrections, none being stated approved as presented. Claims to be paid
tonight are 7885 to 7888.

Public Comment:
e None

Old Business:

e Brad from Central Right of Way Services is done except the cedar trees by Dick Andermann’s.
He had equipment break down and is hoping to finish soon. He has completed the roadside
mowing.

e Scott got a phone call from Herman Velsvaag, and the Clerk got a phone call from Cookie. They
wanted to know when Elwell ditching would occur now that Central Right of Way cut down the
trees. Robert’s Excavating said they are tied up with a project that should be done in two weeks
and then they will then be doing all their projects including that one in succession.

e  Matt did speak with Gus at Robert’s Excavating and he did state that their intention once their
current projects are completed is to hit the Township’s projects all together, those projects include
Koland Road, culverts, ditching and getting everything finished up.

e  Scott attended National Night Out, he said there was 50-60 people which seems less than they had
in the past. He did not see signage about the Donations/sponsors but he did not look at the prize
table.

e  Clerk spoke with City of Askov Clerk, Kathy, and was told that Sandy Gebhart, Public Safety
Officer would be attending our next meeting in September. Kathy also put it on their agenda to
remind Sandy one final time.

e Discussion was held on the Nuisance Ordinance, the Supervisors present felt that there was no
need to table the passage, they chose to follow the Attorney’s advice and adopt it in it’s entirety,
and then if things come up that threaten health or safety the Township has the Ordinance in place,
it can be changed going forward if needed. Scott made a motion to adopt the Nuisance Ordinance
as presented, Matt made a second. Motion carried 2-0.

New Business:

e  Discussion was held on the website information, clerk had sent information from Rosendahl, it is
$1500 for 6 pages. Looking at the yearly fees they are hire then our current ones. Scott is going
to check with Sam at Cybert PC in town to see if he has any recommendations. Clerk will
research other Township websites and see if we can find one we like and ask them who designed it
and if it’s user friendly.

Meeting adjourned by Chairman, Matt at 7:47 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by,
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Anne Stitt, Clerk Matt Klocke, Chairman




